January 8, 2001

To the Honorable, the Common Council

Dear Council Members:

The Department of Public Works desires to conduct a flow monitoring study in selected sanitary sewer basins in the City of Milwaukee. The purpose of the study is to determine the amount of clear water entering into the sanitary sewers within the basins and to recommend the necessary rehabilitation work needed to minimize the entry of clear water into the basins.

We have prepared the attached resolution authorizing the Commissioner of Public Works to proceed with the procurement of professional services for monitoring sanitary flows in selected basins in the City of Milwaukee.

We recommend adoption of the attached resolution.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

RJR\gw Attachment